
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Dear Beaconsfield Primary School community 

 

It is hard to believe that the end of another year is already upon us. A big 

thank you to our school community for the support you have shown our 

school and staff over the year. It does take a village to raise a child and the 

partnership we share with home is an incredibly important one.  

 

The strength of this partnership was evident last Wednesday night at our 

Open Night and community picnic. It was a great night with a fabulous 

atmosphere. Thanks to the P&C who supported the event by funding the 

Mucky Duck Bush Band, and providing a sausage sizzle. It was wonderful to 

see students who were so excited to share their year of learning with their 

loved ones, before showing their dance moves on the side oval! 

 

The Year 6 students have had a huge last week of primary school. On 

Tuesday night they put on their dancing shoes and danced the night away 

at the Fremantle Sailing Club. The students had a ball and we were so proud 

of their behaviour. Thanks to the Year 6 teachers and Mrs Bassett for their 

organisation of the event.   
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20 December 2019 

School Development Day 

 

 

28 January 2020 

School front office open 

 

 

31 January 2020 

Uniform Shop Open – 12pm to 

3.30pm 

 

 

3 February 2020 

Term 1 Commences 
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 Classrooms for 2020 

Thank you to those who have met with me 

regarding the class structures for 2020. 

We have received a lot of considered and 

valid feedback. Below is a revised 

proposed structure for our mainstream 

classrooms in 2020. Please be aware that 

this is subject to change as we are still 

taking enrolments. Class lists will be 

displayed in the undercover area from 

12:30pm on Friday, 31 January.  

 

Kindy  Deanne Hughes 

Kindy  Danielle Sukys 

Kindy  Sarah Williamson 

Kindy  Sarah Billingham 

PP  Adrienne Nunn & Sonnai Quinn 

PP  Hilary Bradbury 

PP/1  Dianne Nottage 

Year 1  Carolyn Park 

Year 1  Kyle Oakley 

Year 2  Brooke Gray & Kelly Clark 

Year 2  Nicola Jacobs 

Year 3  Sarah Lechte & Julia Reay 

Year 3  Brett Morellini 

Year 4  Kate Langoulant & Nikki Wiseman 

Year 4  Louise Glassborow  

Year 5/6  Lauren Osborne 

Year 5/6  Janette Tuttle 

Year 5/6  Amy Borrill 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Esplanade Christmas Tree 

Competition 

 

Well done to our Year 3 students who won 

the Esplanade Christmas Tree competition 

by a landslide of 114 votes out of a total 

210.  They were treated to a pizza lunch, 

straight from the Esplanade Hotel kitchen. 

Our sustainability theme obviously 

resonated with the voters. 

  

Thank you for another wonderful year. I 

wish everyone a very safe and happy 

festive season. We are looking forward to 

seeing you all back in the New Year. 

 

Kirsten Dicker 

Principal 
 

Graduation Assembly                                      

   

The following students were the worthy 

recipients of our Presentation Assembly 

awards. Well done to everyone. 

 
 

Year 6 Awards 

 

 

Award Recipient 

  

Dux Sam Henderson 

Kelly 

Citizenship Annabel Knowles 

Endeavour Award Afrika Green 

Fremantle College 

Enthusiasm for Learning 

Carissa Kurowski 

Visual Arts Award Darcy Gifford 

Music Award Annabel Knowles 

Sports Award Sam Alford 

Toby Alford 

Italian Award Annabel Knowles 

Woodside Science Award  Cooper Adrian 

Woodside Science Award  Evelyn Kay 
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 Classroom Awards 

      

 

 

 

Rottnest News  

 

Rottnest Campus is winding down in the 

last days of school with a sigh of relief. Last 

week was a fun-filled, but tiring one for us 

as we made two trips to the mainland and 

also hosted Mrs O’Neill and Ms Lechte’s 

classes on Wednesday. 

 

On Tuesday we went to see ‘The Little 

Prince’ at Spare Parts Puppet Theatre, 

went to a ‘behind the scenes’ tour of 

Fremantle Post Office, followed by lunch at 

Cicerello’s and a visit to Esplanade Park, 

before boarding the ferry back to the 

island. 

 

  

Class Award Recipient    

Starfish-PP PP Citizenship 

award 

Cillian McCarthy 

Starfish-PP PP Endeavour 

award 

Wynn Wong 

Seahorse-

PP 

PP Citizenship 

award 

Joseph Poels 

Seahorse-

PP 

PP Endeavour 

award 

Ruby Skavik 

Room 1 Citizenship award Archie Thompson 

Room 1 Endeavour award Ivy Tapper 

Room 2 Citizenship award Elias Eriksen 

Room 2 Endeavour award Matilda Grimbly 

Room 3 Citizenship award Sienna Tickle 

Room 3 Endeavour award Darcey Kruger 

Room 4 Citizenship award Aiden Newton 

Room 4 Endeavour award Domenico Shum-

Kuen-Ip 

Room 5 Citizenship award Sebastian Craigie 

Room 5 Endeavour award Chloe Bates 

Room 6 Citizenship award Oscar Spencer 

Room 6 Endeavour award Ania Watson 

Room 7 Citizenship award Yuming Wang 

Room 7 Endeavour award Jaywon Kim 

Room 8 Citizenship award Proud Kraisarint 

Room 8 Endeavour award Ajsa Ahmetovic 

Room 12 Citizenship award Annabel Knowles 

Room 12 Endeavour award Afrika Green 

Room 15 Citizenship award Merjem Ahmetovic 

Room 15 Endeavour award John Kono-Leather 

Room 16 Citizenship award Isobel Marillier 

Room 16 Endeavour award Chelsea-Lee Dinah 

Room 17 Citizenship award Yannick Deleflie-

Raftery 

Room 17 Endeavour award Georgia Merry 

Room 18 Citizenship award Leon Valli 

Room 18 Endeavour award Zara Veverka 

Room 20 Citizenship award Esma Ahmetovic 

Room 20 Endeavour award Isidora Cortes 

Fuentes 

Rottnest Citizenship award Shilah Cherry 

Rottnest Endeavour award Xavier Wulf 
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 Sporting News 

 

Hilton Park Junior Cricket Club selected 

two students to participate in the 

Australian Anthem on the 14 December, 

2019.  The two lucky children were Zoe 

Carder (far left) and Cael Veverka (far right).  

The children were presented with a 

uniform, ticket and a medal.  

 

 

 

2020 Rottnest Foundation 

Calendar – the Perfect 
Xmas Gift 

Purchase this stunning calendar and support 
environmental and cultural heritage projects 
on Rottnest Island. 
 

 

COST:    $10 each plus $5 flat rate 
postage & handling for Perth 
metropolitan area (regardless of how 
many you order) 

 
Online purchases available 
at:  https://www.rottnestfoundation.org.au/g
et-involved/rottnest-2020-calendars/  
 
The Rottnest Foundation would like to thank 
the sponsors and photographers that 

supported the calendar.  

 

 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rottnestfoundation.org.au%2Fget-involved%2Frottnest-2020-calendars%2F&data=02%7C01%7Ckirsten.dicker%40education.wa.edu.au%7C979a9864a46c4f60423c08d7791e58f4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C637111043559993001&sdata=Nn2UFPKhBup913%2Feq3n9KymeC2kWB%2FGCvybTOFPTp8s%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.rottnestfoundation.org.au%2Fget-involved%2Frottnest-2020-calendars%2F&data=02%7C01%7Ckirsten.dicker%40education.wa.edu.au%7C979a9864a46c4f60423c08d7791e58f4%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C1%7C637111043559993001&sdata=Nn2UFPKhBup913%2Feq3n9KymeC2kWB%2FGCvybTOFPTp8s%3D&reserved=0

